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MINUTES – AS PRESENTED 3/5/19 
 CLARK COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT 

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES 
ATTENDANCE ZONE ADVISORY COMMISSION 

SPRING VALLEY HIGH SCHOOL THEATER 
3750 SOUTH BUFFALO DRIVE, LAS VEGAS, NV 89147 

 
January 16, 2019                                    6:01 p.m. 
 
Members Present Members Absent 
Albert Delgado         David Gomez 
Dave Flatt        Angela Haldeman, Excused 
Justin Hepworth        Diane Kinsel, Excused 
Mallory Levins (arrived at 6:04 p.m.)  Lois Mack 
Shari Lyman          
Mike Malone 
Becky Nielson  
Matthew Tramp 
Rachel Wren 
           
Demographics, Zoning & GIS 
Tracy Murphy, Coordinator IV 
Steve Burda, Coordinator III 
  
Transportation 
Ray Negrete, GIS Coordinator IV 
 
 
FLAG SALUTE 
 
ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA 
Adoption of the agenda for January 16, 2019. 
Motion:  Dave Flatt Second:  Justin Hepworth Vote:  Unanimous 
David Gomez, Angela Haldeman, Diane Kinsel, Mallory Levins, and Lois Mack were not present to vote. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
None. 
 
INTRODUCTIONS 
Tracy Murphy introduced AZAC commissioners, Clark County School District staff, and Trustee  
Deanna Wright.   
 
Ms. Murphy gave a brief presentation of the AZAC rules, regulations, and public input process. 
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STATEMENT OF PURPOSE 
Tracy Murphy reviewed the Attendance Zone Advisory Commission’s proposal to adjust the attendance 
boundaries of James Bilbray, Indian Springs, and William and Mary Scherkenbach Elementary Schools; 
Ralph L. Cadwallader and Indian Springs Middle Schools; and Arbor View and Indian Springs High 
Schools. 
 
PUBLIC INPUT 
None. 
 
 
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE 
Tracy Murphy reviewed the Attendance Zone Advisory Commission’s proposals to establish an attendance 
boundary for the unnamed new elementary school opening 2019 at Conquistador Street and Tompkins 
Avenue and adjust the attendance zone boundaries of Kathy L. Batterman, Patricia A. Bendorf,  
Roger M. Bryan, Marion B. Earl, Judy and John L. Goolsby, Keith C. and Karen W. Hayes, Frank Kim, 
D’Vorre and Hal Ober, and Lucille S. Rogers Elementary Schools. 
 
PUBLIC INPUT 
One parent from Batterman Elementary School opposed Proposal 2. 
 
One parent from Bryan Elementary School favored Proposal 1. 
 
One Parent from Bryan Elementary School Opposed Proposal 2. 
 
Eleven parents from Goolsby Elementary School opposed Proposal 1. 
 
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE 
Tracy Murphy reviewed Attendance Zone Advisory Commission’s proposal to adjust the attendance 
boundaries of Clifford J. Lawrence Junior High School, Kenny C. Guinn, and Grant Sawyer Middle Schools. 
 
PUBLIC INPUT 
None. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
None. 
 
MOTION TO AJOURN 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:07 p.m. 
Motion:  Matthew Tramp Second:  Rachel Wren Vote:  Unanimous 
David Gomez, Angela Haldeman, Diane Kinsel, and Lois Mack were not present to vote. 
 

 


